PACT monthly meeting - Wednesday 2nd November 2016

7.30pm at Geoff Rockliffe-King’s, White Gables, Wordsworth Street, Penrith.

Present: 
Directors: John Bodger, Christine Sutherland, Chris Cant, Geoff Rockliffe-King,


Malcolm Carruthers, Nigel Jenkins, Peter Simpson 
Apologies: 
Graham Exton, John Johnson, Oliver Coles, Lynn Barnes, Frankie O’Keefe, 
Rosemary White
Membership

Frankie O’Keefe and Jordie Cooke were accepted into membership and their certificates were signed. 

Mutual Societies paperwork

Christine has sent off the annual return form (AR30) for the Financial Conduct Authority. She has also completed the application form to change our registered office from Applegarth, Nicholson Lane, to 68 Arthur Street. She has not yet had confirmation that this application has been processed.

Ceilidh

The attendance was disappointing, about 30? The net profit was £88.50 and would have been less but Oliver donated the hall hire fee and some other expenses. Thanks to Oliver for this and for all his efforts in organising this event.
Apple Day

A busy stall with a lot of interest – thanks to Joan for all her work in co-ordinating this. Net profit from the day was £74 for the community gardeners and Joan also banked £90 of other donations received over previous months.
PayPal

John J is struggling to transfer the PayPal account to his own name. Chris thinks it is worth keeping the account as donations are received through it, mainly for kale seeds.
Mike Hambrey talk  
Next Tuesday at 7pm. Christine will be there by 6.15 to open up and will take milk, tea, coffee and biscuits but donations of traybakes etc will be welcome. Nigel will bring his laptop and projector. Christine will check that there is a screen available. We will put a bowl out for donations. Frankie (CAfS) would like a table for a display and to say a few words at the end. John B will do a brief introduction on behalf of PACT. We will ask Mike H about his preferred format for the evening and whether to have a break during the talk or before questions or leave the refreshments until the end.
Film screening

We have been invited to hold a test screening of a new film about nuclear power – ‘The Atom, a Love Affair’. We agree to try to fix this up, probably for Tuesday 6th December. Christine will book the Meeting House and find out more about the film eg how long it is and whether we can have it on a DVD. John B will ask Paul Allen whether he might be able to come along. We might consider a follow-up event with a panel and further discussion.
New Year social

Early January, maybe Saturday 7th? The Evergreen Hall (MacPherson Room) or the Parish Centre coffee shop - Christine/Peter to find out prices. Informal social with partners invited and time to chat. Nigel to ask Jordie whether his band would play. Geoff might organize a quiz?
Freegle events

Give & Take Days in Kendal on 12th November and Kirkby Stephen on 26th November. 

Penrith Give & Take combined with Seedy Saturday on 25th March at the Old Fire Station.

Joan has offered to provide some soup and bread for this.

Vista Veg

Vista Veg have taken over the Carleton Farm Shop in Penrith and are planning a series of foody events linking with local suppliers. See the website www.carletonfarmshop.co.uk. Lynn asked whether we could collaborate with a Seedy Sunday on 19th March but we don’t think we have enough volunteers to do this as well as our own event the following weekend. We agree to offer her a stall at our event to publicise her shop. 
Plastics and packaging

A discussion about what to do next to raise awareness. We want to find a manageable aspect of plastics/packaging to focus on eg working with local traders and maybe Booths. Discuss with CAfS, Chamber of Trade, BID. Nigel will ask Alan Reading of Graham’s if he would talk to us at one of our meetings in the New Year. Small grants might be available from NatureSave or Cumbria Waste Prevention Fund if we need them. How can we get schoolchildren involved?

AOB

-
Heathrow airport – Christine has circulated an email from Caroline Lucas encouraging people to email their MP about the decision to build another runway at Heathrow.

-
CAfS are having a stall at the Winter Droving on 12th November and would like help if anyone can spare an hour.

-
Peter suggests collecting acorns and giving them to schools and nurseries to grow. They could then persuade their local councils to allow them to plant the trees in local verges.

Next meeting
To be decided. We may have other events – film screening, New Year social – instead of our normal meetings, unless we find we need a meeting.

